

ETHIOPIA GOSPEL OUTREACH

Woodward Park Church of Christ P.O. Box 3836, Pinedale, CA 93650 559 446-2550

February 24, 2025

REQUEST FOR ALL WHO READ THIS REPORT:

Everyone is aware of the rising costs in postage. Because we want to be good stewards of the funds you entrust to us, we would like to propose that we send you the monthly newsletters attached to emails. Kevin has been sending several of your newsletters using email for months. If you send Kevin your email address he will make the change for you. Kevin_l_clark@yahoo.com (the "I" is a lower-case L). We are working on additional digital communication plans and will keep you updated. If you want to continue to receive the newsletters by mail, we will gladly continue to provide them to you. Thanks to all of you who faithfully pray for and support the great ministries of the Ethiopia Gospel Outreach.

MISSION TRIP TO THE SOUTH:

Four brethren from Addis Ababa traveled south to visit churches, schools and all the brethren in several areas. This was the first trip they have been able to make in four years because of the unrest and unsafe travel conditions and because of the Covid pandemic that lasted almost three years. It was a wonderful time of renewal and encouragement. We will share with you some of the pictures and brief reports we have received.





Shone, Badewatcho has been a very important place in the outreach ministry over the years. The Shone School of Preaching is located here, as are more than one hundred congregations in the Badewatcho area. Most of the preachers in these pictures have been preaching for more than 40 years. Moges is shown preaching at their gathering. The church is very strong in this area. Praise God for that!!



The Mazoria School for the Deaf is doing well. The classes are full, having over 130 in attendance. This school has been serving the deaf and hearing children in that area since 1971. The students are pictured as they gather for the daily flag raising and their pledge of allegiance prior to class time. God is good!!









The brethren visited the kindergarten in Shinshicho, Kambatta. They found the school was beautiful and still blessing more than 105 students. Pictured above are some of the classroom activities and the morning breakfast time. On the left, preachers from the area came in the afternoon to meet and provide reports of the churches in their areas. The church was taken to this area in 1964 and has

multiplied since that time. There are more than 50 congregations within twenty miles of Shinshicho. The area brethren were very excited and happy to have this time together.









Pictured here is the gathering at the Jajura School of Preaching. The Jajura church also meets here. There are more members of the church in the Soro area than anywhere else in Ethiopia. On the right Brother Wolde Ghorghis is shown speaking at the gathering. He has been in that congregation since it was established some 40 years ago. On the left is Bros. Tubmo and Tesfaye. These two brothers have been preaching the gospel in the Soro area for more than 50 years and are still strong preachers

and church leaders! There was great rejoicing by all who attended, and they begged the brethren from Addis to come visit them again very soon. More reports will be shared in the next newsletter.

WATER WELL UPDATE: Forty wells have been completed on the sixty well project as of this writing. The crew is moving to a new area to drill the next 20 wells, and the goal is to complete them by March 31st. The 40 completed wells will very soon be providing pure clean water to many thousands of people.

Thank you all for your faithful support and prayers.

Kevin and John Ed Clark